Miscellaneous
DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Fruit and Vegetables
Cotton Marketing Order Referendum Announcement

The Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services announces a referendum on a proposed Cotton Marketing Order in which all producers of cotton in the state of Florida are invited to participate. 

TIME PERIOD FOR REFERENDUM: Ballots and copies of the proposed order will be mailed to all cotton producers affected who are in the state and whose names and addresses are known on June 8, 2023. Ballots and copies of the proposed order may be obtained from county extension offices in Calhoun, Escambia, Gadsden, Hamilton, Holmes, Jackson, Jefferson, Lafayette, Okaloosa, Madison, Santa Rosa, Suwannee, Walton, and Washington counties by producers not receiving them by mail, or by e-mailing Jay Hook at Jay.Hook@FDACS.gov. Copies of the proposed order are also available online at https://www.fdacs.gov/Divisions-Offices/Fruit-and-Vegetables. The date by which ballots must be returned to the Department is: June 28, 2023.

GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE REFERENDUM: The Department received an application from representatives of over ten (10) percent of the affected producers to conduct a referendum to establish a marketing order. On February 23, 2023, the Department held a public hearing to discuss the producer referendum process and to solicit public input regarding a Cotton Marketing Order.

If you have any questions, please call: Jay Hook at 1(863)578-1923 or Jay.Hook@FDACS.gov.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this referendum is asked to advise the Department by contacting: Jay Hook at 1(863)578-1923 or Jay.Hook@FDACS.gov. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TTY) or 1(800) 955-8770 (Voice).

